
   
 
 
Dear Hin-Shing, 
 
Your letter and photo arrived, safe and sound.  After so many years it would be difficult  
to identify and put the correct name on all those in the group photo.  So thanks for doing that for me.  
Even relatives in Ireland as they grew up and change have to be named for me. 
 
I am sure you keep in contact with some of your fellow students here in Hong Kong.  They keep you up 
to date with happens here.  I won’t add anything save to say I don’t think many or any of the Jesuits 
from Ireland who were in Wah Yan are still around. 
 
With every good wishes to each and every one of you. 
 
Joseph Mallin, S.J. 
 


